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Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
Welcome back to Term 4 

I do hope this term as we return to learning from home with the much 
anticipated return to school in the not too distant future, that this    
message find our families well after having had an enjoyable holiday 
break.  

As we prepare for full student attendance back onsite we would like 
to offer a live webinar this Thursday at 12pm to provide detail around 
the return to school plan and have an opportunity to answer         
questions also. If you’re unable to make the webinar time the slides 
and information will be published. 

Please click the link below to join the webinar: 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/62330929042?pwd=UEN6c3hFM25sUzNkVGQ1eUR0cWtodz09   

 

Passcode: 825754 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/62330929042?pwd=UEN6c3hFM25sUzNkVGQ1eUR0cWtodz09


 
 

As students return to school please do remember to also return any ICT devices 
that have been borrowed. Do keep a device if needed at home for the eldest 
child to return. 

Students returning will need to remember their drink bottles and good practices 
around health and hygiene including: 

For Everyone 

• Stay at home if unwell - Staff and Students are expected to stay away from 
school if unwell. 

• Students should notify their teacher if they become unwell during the day 
and need to go home. 

• Only return to school when fully recovered. 

• Wash your hands regularly and thoroughly - maintaining good personal 
hand hygiene is the single most effective way to reduce the risk of         
transmission. 

• Maintain respiratory hygiene - cover your cough or sneeze by coughing or 
sneezing into your elbow or tissue.  Dispose of tissues properly and always 
wash your hands. 

• Avoid shaking hands when greeting people.   

School Visitor Check-in  

A single School Visitor Check-in system for every school across the state is 
coming from 18 October. 

The Department of Education has partnered with Service NSW to provide a 
streamlined, digital school sign-in system for visitors and contractors at every 
NSW government school.  

Benefits of the new system include: 

• Accelerating your check-ins to as fast as 20 seconds!   

• Linked to NSW Health’s COVID-19 contact tracing ensuring every school is 
compliant with the NSW COVID-19 mandate. 

 
• Giving every school greater access to streamlined NSW Government      

services.  
 
• Watch our short parent video to see how it works for parents. 
 

I’m looking forward to sharing further information with you and welcoming our 
Kindergarten and Year 1 students back to school next week.  

Kind regards,  

 
 

 

Julie Granville  

 R/Principal 
 

 

 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/media-releases/covid-check-mandate-expanded
https://youtu.be/g2LKZxKpxBo


 

Deputy’s Message 

THANK YOU doesn’t seem quite significant enough as we come to an end of 
our time at home and away from our wonderful school. Thank you to everyone, 
all the mum’s, dad’s brother’s, sister’s, grandparents, aunts, uncles and friends 
who have supported not only our children but each other throughout what has 
been a very busy and disruptive few months. As we prepare to welcome our   
student’s back in a staggered return it is important to think about what school will 
look like in Term 4 as there will be some changes. Some things you can look at 
as we return are:  

As student’s return there will be teachers waiting eagerly at the gate to welcome 
all our student’s and help them into the school grounds.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Medication / Health Care 

As many students have been away from TWPS for the entire term 3, this is a 
timely reminder to consider if there are any changes to your child’s health care 
needs or medication. If your child’s medication was taken home please check 
the expiry date and return it to school on the students first day back. Medication 
must be given adult to adult, if you could pass it to a teacher at the front gate 
that would be great. Please get in contact with us if you have a need to follow 
anything up in this area. 

 



 

Kindergarten Transition 2022 

The Thornleigh West Public School Kindergarten Team have been busy          
organising wonderful transition sessions for your children. As we return to school 
under level three plus restrictions we are unable to have any children or parents 
on site at this time. The transition program will run for two consecutive       
Thursdays in Term 4 2021, at 10.00am. It is optimal that students attend both 
sessions. The dates are as follows:-  
 

•  Thursday 14 October  
•  Thursday  21 October  
 
I hope you have all received your goodie bag at home with the materials needed 
to complete the activities at home during your online sessions. A reminder these 
activities and a wealth of other knowledge about our school is on our Transition 
website  
 
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/twps-kindergarten-transition/
home 

 
As we move forward in the term, our staggered return of students returning is all 
under level three plus restrictions. As soon as we are advised by the Department 
of Education of our school moving off these restrictions, we hope to be able to 
plan for an end of Term 4 on site transition session, if restrictions allow for this. 
If you have any questions please call or email the school, we are more than    
happy to assist you. We thank you for your understanding during this time,         
it certainly has been challenging for everyone and we very much value your    
flexibility and support.  
 
We look forward to meeting you at this time. 
 
We are all looking forward to welcoming everyone back on site.  
 
Kind Regards  

 
 
 
 

Nicole Dowd  
R/Deputy Principal 

https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/twps-kindergarten-transition/home
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/twps-kindergarten-transition/home


 

P & C News 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Next Meeting – Tuesday 19 October, 2021 
 
Welcome back to what is shaping up to be a very exciting, busy Term 4 as our 
children return to our wonderful school. We hope everyone enjoyed a relaxing 
and rejuvenating holiday break with their families. 
 
Well-Being Trivia Night Wrap Up 
 
On Friday 24 September the P&C was joined by about 25 current TWPS families 
and a couple of new Kindergarten families for a night of trivia and catch ups. The 
overall winners were the House of Boon closely followed by Wine Tasters’     
Federation and The Wednesday Club. A huge thank you to Ryan Coffey from 
Funky Bunch Entertainment for hosting and to Dion, Nathan and the team at Ray 
White (Cherrybrook, Thornleigh, West Pennant Hills) for being the primary    
sponsor of the event. The Ray White team covered the total cost of engaging 
Funky Bunch Entertainment, which allowed us to run this great event completely 
free of charge to any families wishing to join the fun. The feedback we’ve         
received from participants has been overwhelmingly positive, it’s a shame more 
people weren’t able to attend, however, we are hopeful word of mouth will           
encourage more families to join in future events! Thanks also to Chemist Ware-
house (Pennant Hills) and Coles (Hornsby) for donating $450 in gift card prizes 
for the event. A great night was had by all involved! 
 
Sydney Edible Garden Trail Grant 
 
Well done to our very own Green Thumbs who have been successful in securing 
a $1000 grant for the purchase of an industrial worm farm for TWPS! This will be 
a fantastic addition to the TWPS garden program, and we look forward to seeing 
the worms at work very soon! 
 
Canteen Update 
 
With the entire primary school cohort returning to school very soon, the canteen 
will recommence operations on Wednesday 27 October, 2021 for ONLINE       
orders ONLY via Flexischools. Sadly, Birthday Buckets won’t be available at    
present. Thanks to Canteen Manager, Jane Barnwell, who is hard at work       
preparing to reopen the canteen so all your online orders can be filled. Please 
keep an eye on Flexischools as there may be a few small menu changes as the 
Canteen reopens for online orders only. 
 
Uniform Shop Update  
 
If you’ve noticed your children have grown out of their school uniforms during the 
extended lockdown period, you’ll be pleased to learn the Uniform Shop will also 
reopen for ONLINE orders via Flexischools very soon! Please see information 
provided in the Newsletter below or follow the Uniform Shop on Facebook 
@TWPSUniformShop for further updates. You can also contact the Uniform 
Shop Manager, Janine Sherlock, via email at twpsuniformshop@gmail.com. 

mailto:twpsuniformshop@gmail.com


 

Volunteering at TWPS 
 
As we move through the year, we look to succession planning for 2022 and      
beyond! As always, we would love to see new volunteers stepping up to fill      
committee and other volunteer positions. If you are interested in taking on a role, 
please don’t hesitate to contact one of the current Executive Committee for      
further details. 
 
We are always excited to have new members involved in the P&C. We have    
several events planned over the year ahead, Covid-19 restrictions permitting. So, 
if you can spare some time, whether it’s five minutes or five days, your help 
would be appreciated. Our membership fee is only $1 and can be paid via Flexis-
chools at any time. If you would like more information on the P&C or how you can 
become involved, please do not hesitate to contact us at twpspandc@gmail.com. 
 
We look forward to seeing everyone, albeit virtually, at our next meeting on  
Tuesday 19 October, 2021 at 7:30pm! 
 
Meera Seemampillai 
TWPS P&C President 
twpspandc@gmail.com  
 

Uniform Shop News 

 
 

mailto:twpspandc@gmail.com
mailto:twpspandc@gmail.com


Transdev News 

 



Primary Ethics News 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Community 

TWPS Students resume Face to Face 

learning -  

18 October 2021 Kindergarten and Year 1 

25 October 2021 Years 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6 

We look forwarding to welcoming all of   

our students back. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


